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Notes of Meeting of Sub-committee of the Board of Trustees 
of The Barlow Charity re: new roof specification
19th Aug 2020 @ 1.00pm, SOCIALLY DISTANCED IN THE BARLOW HALL
  
Participants: Phil McDermott, Trustee & meeting lead; Mike Fay, chair of Board of 
Trustees; Paul Allen, Trustee; Philip Grundy, Barlow H&S & general works manager; 
Grant Prescott, consultant from Buttress Architects & Conservation Design Services; 
Andy Tighe, secretary to the Board of Trustees; Michael Jackson & Ian Healds & David 
Shuttleworth of MJ Consulting.

1. PM explained that the objective of the meeting was to agree upon: -
i)   Whether Welsh slates or clay Rosemary tiles or concrete tiles were to be 
proposed as the main roof covering.
ii)  The method & material(s) of insulation required.
iii) To establish that the overall proposal would be affordable.

The proposed solution must be safe, weatherproof, have a 50yr lifespan, 
maintainable & of course be affordable. The agreed proposals would be made to the 
Board of Trustees to seek their approval to proceed.

2. A general discussion took place, during which the pros & cons of the 3 main roof 
covering materials were discussed. 
The concrete tiles were likely to be heavier than Rosemary tiles or slate, which 
would necessitate a structural survey & maybe some structural works. It was 
believed that the potential cost of this would be roughly equivalent to the extra cost 
of using Rosemary tiles or slate. Also, the concrete tiles would more than likely have 
a shorter lifespan. Therefore, concrete tiles were not considered to be a suitable 
option.
If slates were chosen they would need to be Welsh slate & of reasonable thickness, 
which potentially might also be a heavier option than Rosemary tiles, therefore also 
needing structural survey work to be carried out.
Therefore, it was agreed that new Rosemary tiles would be the recommended 
main roof covering, which is the current covering and so is likely to have no 
challenge from the BwD planning dept.

3. The discussion moved on to the insulation & achieving the target U-value of 
0.18W/m2.
The use of a 'space blanket' type material is proposed as the primary means of 
insulation. A secondary layer of sarking felt was also suggested to help improve the 
building insulation & to provide another layer of water ingress protection, provided 
that it didn't create a condensation problem.
The space blanket layer will indicatively increase the roof height by approx 75mm 
and the secondary sarking layer would add another 50mm approximately. It was 
agreed that any preliminary discussions with BwD planning dept should be on 
the basis of the dual-insulation, 125mm height increase option.
IH stated that the current design drawings depict the dual-insulation arrangement, 
though they do need some minor tweaks.
It was also suggested that all rooms that have a void above the ceiling could have 



additional insulation installed, provided that it didn't create a condensation 
problem.

4. The existing gutters & downspouts are cast iron but is now significantly aged & 
fragile in places. It was agreed that powder coated 'gutter-crest'aluminium with the 
same profile should be the chosen replacement option.

5. PA queried the access arrangements for future maintenance. IH informed that the 
design includes access hatches where practicable. The roof at the rear of the 
building would be accessed via a mobile elevated work platform.
It was agreed that there wasn't a need for broken tile catch-nets or equivalent.

6. The louvred tower lets in rain when it's also windy. It could have some internal 
sheeting & gutters to resolve this, provided that this doesn't impair the ventilation 
function. GP will look into this.

7. The chimneys will almost certainly need some remediation work to resolve the damp 
problem, which IH stated is due to the differing moisture repellant capabilities of the 
accrington brick & type of mortar. The resolution of this problem to be subject to 
further investigation. Some of the chimneys are an important element of the 
architectural interest/heritage value of the building so probably must be retained.

8. The likely overall cost was discussed. IH stated that he'd send again the detailed cost 
estimate spreadsheet that he'd supplied to the previous Trustees - the price then 
was c£271k. However, that estimate doesn't include scaffolding costs, as the 
previous Trustees had said they already had arrangements with a local scaffolder for 
that aspect of the works.
Upon receipt, PM will share the estimate spreadsheet with his quantity surveyor 
such that an up to date estimate is available. PM will also speak with the 2 local 
scaffolding companies about the scaffolding works.

9. The potential to carry out the works in phases was discussed. This is a possibility but 
could mean muliples of prelims & start-up costs.

10. It was agreed that a bat survey is needed and possibly an owl & nesting birds survey 
too. The overall estimated cost of the initial survey is £500. It was agreed that PM 
should have the surveys carried out asap.

11. It was agreed that MF & PM would have an informal chat with the local councillors 
and probably then with BwD planning about our likely way forward. These chats 
would then steer the way forward e.g. the need or not for a formal pre-planning 
meeting with the BwD planning team.
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